
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Budget Public Hearing Notes
​​​​​​​​​​​​January 15, 2019
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Jim McGoff, David Smith
Budget Advisory Committee (BAC): Ruth Hook, Lawrence Hibbard, Bob Palifka, Ann Duncan-Cooley, William Paxton
Others: Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Chief Bachus 

Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm
The purpose of the meeting is for the board to take public comments and questions on the 2019 proposed budget and warrant articles.
Mark Burger asked how the public were notified of the Public Hearing. Adams said notices were posted in the Valley News, and at the Post Office, Town Office and on the Orford list Serve. Burger asked why the board elected not to send mailers. Adams said they felt the sites listed above covered the majority of the town. Smith suggested a list meetings be created of when a mailing should be sent.

2019 Proposed Budget:
· Why is the assessor 2018 actual expenditure lower than budgeted – can the 2019 budget amount be adjusted? Adams said we have a contract and the budget reflects the max
· What is the status of the Planning Board assistant position? McGoff said the committee is still looking to hire someone
· Is the Bandstand currently insured? Yes, it is

· UV Ambulance – is the Town of Orford still subsidizing the Town of Bradford? Adams is still researching this

· What did the Fire Department (FD) spend on Fire Equipment to go over budget? Kevin Follensbee said the Selectboard had placed a freeze on spending and the FD had complied in several areas. Because their total spending was under budget, they asked the Selectboard if they could purchase a meter monitor. The FD tests it’s gas meters monthly and current Follensbee takes them to Lebanon to test. With this monitor the FD can test their 3 monitors themselves.
· Can the FD do more maintenance on the trucks by the members? Follensbee said that using certified mechanics ensures the trucks are maintained properly. It was mentioned that the Highway Department does maintenance on their trucks. Follensbee said that the Highway Department are paid employees and can do the work during work hours, where the FD are volunteers. But he feels the biggest issue is the liability factor and if there is an issue with the truck and the certified mechanic has done the work, the mechanic is liable for damages caused, not the Town.
· Why was Hose Testing added for 2019? Follensbee said the BAC requested the addition of this line item so it’s visible. Smith mentioned that Fairlee has a system for testing hoses and the FD should check into that as it might be less expensive than the budgeted amount.

· Why is the budget for Highway Contracted Services lower than actual spent in 2018? Adams said in 2018 the town was short staffed and had to use local contractors to help with plowing and work after the storms of 2017.

· Why is the Highway vehicle maint & repair actual expense so high? Will this repeat in 2019? McGoff said this line item included some large repair expenses for the 08 International and recent expenses due to truck getting stuck that should not repeat in 2019.

· What is the price the town is paying for Salt? Adams reported the town has two contracts – one with Granite State (State contracted price of $65.95) and one with Morton Salt at $69.01 per ton
· Why is the waste disposal budget up in2019? Adams said the 3-year contract starts in 2019 and the annual rate will be the same for three years (just as it was for the 2016-2018 contract term)

· How long do we need to monitor the Landfill? Adams asked Dobbins-Marsh to look into this. Dobbins-Marsh said the town is currently on a bi-annual fee basis.

Proposed Warrant Articles:

· Article 3 - Equipment Replacement Schedule – the Fire Department Equipment trust should build up the balance to pay for equipment that is replaced every 10 years. This should not be used for operating budget expenses. The BAC suggested the Selectboard review expenses being taken out of this account.
· Article 5 – combining the office of Town Clerk and Tax Collector – Currently the RSA states that the two positions can be held by the same person, but duties must be separate. Being a small town, this is often difficult. McGoff is not in favor of this article as there is not enough information around this issue. Adams said even after combining the two offices, elected officials do not qualify for benefits or paid time off. The salary for this position would be reflected in the budget for 2020.

· Article 6 – Police Department E-Ticket System – What is the status of Lebanon Court using this system. Chief Bachus said plans are to be up and running by the end of 2019, but he can use the system to generate tickets – he just has to mail them in to the Lebanon Court. Are there grants available to purchase this? Bachus said there were grants available, but not currently.

· Article 7 – Body Worn Camera – Bachus said the camera helps with liability situations that can arise at the time of an event.
· Article 8 – Taser Weapon – Bachus said the Taser is less impactful than a gun. McGoff said there’s been a lot of negative press where individuals have been killed and/or seriously injured by the use of a Taser. Bachus said deaths associated with a Taser are usually caused by an unknown condition and other weapons can also cause deaths for the same reasons.

· Article 12 – Appropriation Requests – It was requested that Ammonoosuc Community Health provide a brief report on what they do for the residents of Orford.

Adams added an additional warrant article #17 – Archertown Road Rebuild Project – adding a place holder of $1 to allow the Selectboard to obtain actual costs to complete this project. This would be a non-lapsing article.

Motion made by Adams, seconded by Smith to accept this article. Motion Passed.

Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 pm 
Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh
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